
I would like to kindly inform you, it is my great pleasure that I have 

started my visiting of the Department of Information Systems and Modeling 

Information Technologies and Energetics scientific school M.Auezov South 

Kazakhstan State University of Shymkent,  on 18
th
 Nov 2019. 

  When I  received the warm invitation of prof. ZhannatUmrava , I decided 

to accept herproposition to come to the university as a visiting professor. I 

would like to express my sincere appreciationfor her kind invitation. Frankly 

speaking,high motivation, discipline, and eagerness of the faculty members is 

one of the most prominent features of the university staffat the first glance.The 

goal is to share my contributions with the lecturers and students of the 

university.   

When I arrived  toShymkent airport Prof  Zhalgasbek was there to 

welcome  me. Soon, I understood that the people of this country are  really kind 

and friendly. They helped me in different situations. I started lecture ring in a 

short course of distributed systems. The audience were the master students and 

academic staffs. They attended the classregularly. They had high capability and 

motivation.  

In my opinion this university contains  some very good facilities for 

researching and also has very nice students and staffs. I hope we handle some 

important common tasks with the professors and students of the university 

including: holding the collaborative conferences and journals, publishing 

participatory papers in some scientific journals and do some other common 

scientific works with the cooperation of the university members. 

However, I found this cooperation a good chance to develop the 

university from scientific point of view.I hope I can continue this relationship 

for the future. 

 

 


